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APPENDIX 2 
 

Salisbury Community Area Waiting Restriction Requests 
 

Year 
Received 

Location Request Supported by SCC SCC Priority Comments 

2
0
2
2

 

Westwood Road 

Request for the introduction of 
double yellow lines outside Nos. 78-
84 Westwood Road to prevent 
parking in front of dropped kerbs and 
improve visibility of traffic 
approaching traffic the informal 
crossing point outside of Nos 86-88 
Westwood Road 

Yes 1 

 

Devonshire Road 

Replacement of an existing single 
yellow line restriction in the vicinity of 
No. 40 Devonshire Road with 
double yellow lines to improve 
visibility for residents exiting their 
driveway 

Yes 2 

 

Devizes Road / 
Primrose Road 

The provision of double yellow lines 
at the junction of Devizes Road and 
Primrose Road to improve visibility 
at the junction. 

Yes 3 

Site visits undertaken and no parking was observed to 
be taking place within ten metres of the junction. Other 
than the originator of this request there was no other 
support from local residents for these restrictions on the 
WR1 form. It appears as if there is limited need for 
these restrictions to be provided. 

Winchester Street 

Replacement of the existing single 
yellow line restriction in Rollestone 
Street outside of the rear of Three 
Cuppes Lane with double yellow 
lines and no loading restrictions to 
prevent parking by fast food delivery 
drivers. 

Yes 4 

The originator of this request has indicated that the 
parking at this location by fast food delivery drivers has 
resulted in multiple issues arising (noise disturbance 
throughout the time that the nearby fast food 
restaurants are open, obstruction of the carriageway 
and footway and stopping parking by disabled motorists 
visiting Three Swans Surgery). The introduction of 
double yellow lines and no loading restrictions would 
help to control parking during the daytime but would 
impact on loading and parking activities in the road and 
are unlikely to address problems when the Civil 
Enforcement Officers are not on duty. 

St. Ann Street 
Request for the removal of a length 
of single yellow line to provide an 
additional residents parking bay 

Yes N/A 

It is unclear if this issue has been submitted to SCC for 
consideration and support. Officers are also aware of 
an ongoing issue with the originator of this request 
illegally parking on the section of single yellow line 
which may have prompted this request. 



2 

 


